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New Alumni Mentor Program to Launch This Month
By H.K. Hallett, NC Beta Foundation President

To the Phi Delta Theta Community:

As President of the NC Beta Foundation (the House Corporation of the 
UNC-Chapel Hill Phi Delta Theta Fraternity), I am pleased to report 
that 2016 Fall Rush was highly successful, with the initiation of 27 new 
Brothers hailing from North Carolina, Virginia, Florida, Colorado, Texas, 
and Tennessee. The current chapter now has 85 members and five affiliates 
in total, and continues to be engaged in numerous philanthropic endeavors 
including the Eve Carson Memorial 5K for Education, Cookout to Knockout 

ALS, and the first annual Luke Garrison Memorial Golf Tournament, which took place last 
April. Numerous Brothers are also involved in leadership roles within many campus organizations 
including student government, the Carolina Challenge venture competition, the Kenan-Flagler 
undergraduate business program, and a new ethics awareness program called Carolina Conscious. 

I am particularly excited about a new endeavor involving both active and alumni Brothers. Over 
the course of discussion with the active chapter, we realized that there has not been an organized 
avenue for alumni and active Brothers to connect on career development. Our aim is to develop 
a professionally diverse group of area alumni who would be willing to speak with and mentor our 
active chapter members. I hope that this effort will help our students explore different career fields 
and navigate competitive recruiting processes. The initial Phi Delta Theta Alumni Mentor Group 
has been organized, and our first meeting will be held in early March to formalize the structure 
and understand how best to connect with the active chapter. Members who have agreed to serve 
are Bruno Baudet (Davidson Phi ’96), Durant Bell (’02), Bo Bobbitt (’73), Colin Brown (’77), 
Earl Chesson (’74), H.K. Hallett (’76), Pat Hartley (’76), Frank Hill (’78), and Chris Smith 
(’87). I welcome additional participants into the Alumni Mentor Group should there be interest.  

A special thank you should go to an active NC Beta Board consisting of Steve Bell (’67), Durant 
Bell (’02), Jack Magee (’09), Scott Gunn (’10), Randy Worth (’68), Ronnie Bagwell (’68), Bob 
Page (’52) and H.K. Hallett (’76). We are also fortunate to have had Tim Galliher as our cook 
and steward of the House for the past six years, along with Sara Ayala and Lourdes Alvarez.  

Thank you for your continued support. If you have any concerns or questions about the House, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at hk@kingfishercapital.com.

Best,

[HK signature]

H.K. Hallett
President, NC Beta Foundation

2016–17 Annual Fund
By the Numbers

$2,000
Largest Gift

$50
Smallest Gift

$204.95
Average Gift

1942 
Graduation Year of Oldest 
Donor (John M. Moore Jr.)

2015
Graduation Year of Youngest 

Donors (Bailey Patrick and 
Jackson M. Klug)

1972
Graduating Class with the Most 

Donors (4)

1,171
Number of living Beta Chapter 

alumni

80
Number of Beta alumni who 
have supported the 2016–17 

Annual Fund

If you haven’t made your gift 
to the annual fund yet, make it 
online at www.uncphidelt.com 
or send a check payable to Beta 
Chapter of PDT, Inc. to:

Phi Delta Theta 
University of North Carolina 
Alumni Relations Processing 
Center 
P.O. Box 7007 
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Thank you for your generosity!

ANNUAL FUND
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NC Beta Continues to Thrive
Strong Alumni Leadership and Participation are at the Heart of Our Success

By Steve Bell ’67

PHI DELT WEEKEND

The weekend of October 4–6 was a special 
Phi Delt related weekend! I attended the 
Chancellor’s Philanthropic Council in regards 
to a major new UNC Capital Campaign all 
day Friday. Later, I went to the first Carolina 
basketball game Friday night, and the UNC-
GA Tech football game Saturday and sat with 
Brothers Bunky Henderson and Joe Dorn 
(recently retired). After the game, killing some 
time before a big Phi Delt Parents weekend 
event at the Carolina Inn, I was at a local 
restaurant when I ran into my “big Brother,” 
Johnny Poole. He asked me to join five other 
Phi Delts who graduated between 1965 and 
1967 as they finished dinner (see photo to 
the right). This group of Phi Delts has really 
maintained a close friendship for over 50 
years and travel and visit annually for various 
athletic events. I loved the humor and stories 
shared in our brief visit.  
  After leaving the restaurant, I went to the 
Carolina Inn where about 87 active Phi Delts, 
their dates, and parents participated in the 
annual Parents Weekend that has become 

perhaps the most special weekend of the year. 
Established nineteen years ago, when my son 
was a pledge, this weekend is a great way to 
introduce the parents to the Phi Delt House, 
other parents, and the decades-long tradition 
of great guys, academic pursuits, and social 
balance.
  I looked around that night at over 310 
participants and beamed with pride at 
the quality of young men at NC Beta. 
Hopefully, these young men will carry on the 

traditions and friendship that so many of us 
have enjoyed, and benefited from, over the 
years. The fall pledge class of 27 has great 
geographical diversity (including eight from 
outside North Carolina), the house and new 
front yard patio remains in great physical 
condition, and there is strong alumni support 
under the leadership of H.K. Hallett ’76 and 
Bob Page ’52.
  Your financial assistance has helped create 
a unique fraternity experience for many past 
and future Phi Delts, and we welcome your 
continued support. You are encouraged to 
visit the house when in Chapel Hill. We have 
had a number of class reunions starting with 
social events at the house. Contact me at 
(336) 232-1905 if you wish to pursue a fun 
weekend with your pledge class and others. 
As Toby Keith has said “I’m not as good 
as I once was, but I’m good once as I ever 
was.” Don’t put off re-living special times 
with old fraternity Brothers. Members of 
the Beta Foundation will help you any way 
we can!

Brothers Dave Rowe ’66, Jim Adams ’67, John 
Poole ’65, Butch Winstead ’68, Bobby Reagan 

’65, Wally Jones ’65, and their spouses

Here are just a few of our missing Brothers:

John W. Cole ’55
Dodge Olmsted ’57
David L. Rowe ’66
Hunter S. Barrow ’67
Edwin F. Lucas, III ’72
Thomas L. Jones ’73
Donald E. Mudd, Jr. ’79
Bruce J. Fiske ’80
James Allen Allen Clayton ’87
Christopher J. Elliott ’89

Clifton T. Williams ’92
Joe D. Christian, III ’93
Robert P. Hollar ’97
David L. Hood, III ’98
Timothy L. Reynolds ’02
Bryan T. Buter ’03
Sheldon W. Turner ’07
Bowen G. Chapman ’08
Christian Heath ’14
Joey Brandes ’15

We’re Searching for 145 Alumni
Help Us to Bring these Brothers Back in the Loop!

There are 145 alumni in our database 
who do not have active mailing addresses 
on file. This means that they are not 
receiving North Carolina Beta Data 
and other print publications. If you 
recognize any of the names on this partial 
list, please send their updated contact 

information to our alumni relations office 
at alumninews@affinityconnection.com 
(mention Phi Delt UNC in the subject 
line). Our chapter database is used solely 
for PDT communications and will never 
be traded or sold.

LAND OF THE LOST

We’re proud to announce 
that the undergrads earned 
a 3.317 cumulative GPA 
this past fall, which tops the 
All Greek GPA (3.294), All 
Fraternity GPA (3.228), and 
All Men GPA (3.182).

ACTIVE CHAPTER
Excelling Academically
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A Look Back at the 1980s
Can You Caption These Photos?

1980s FLASHBACK 

Check out these vintage 1980s photos, published in various editions of 
the Yackety Yack. Are you in any of them? Do you recognize anyone? 
Who are these guys, and what’s the story behind these photos?
  If you’re able, caption these photos for us by emailing us 
at alumninews@affinityconnection.com. 
  While you’re at it, be sure to share your own photos! With today’s 
technology—scanners, digital phones, and social media—more than 

ever before, we have the ability to easily preserve some of the best 
pictures from throughout Beta Chapter’s history.
  Do you have old photos from your Phi Delta Theta days tucked 
away in your drawer, packed away in your attic, or in a frame 
on your desk? Send them (with captions) to us at alumninews@
affinityconnection.com. 

RACE RESULTS 
Eve Carson 9th Annual Memorial 5K Raises $43K+

Thank you for supporting the 9th 
Annual Eve Carson Memorial 5K for 
Education in November. Race day was 
a huge success! Not only did we have a 
wonderful day with beautiful weather, 
but it was the largest UNC event with 
1,199 registered runners. We surpassed 
last year’s total registrations, t-shirt 
purchases, and online donations! 
  We are extremely excited to announce 
the fundraising totals from this year’s 
event. Thanks to the incredible support 
and enthusiasm from our runners, 

sponsors, and donors, we were able to 
raise $43,098 to be donated to the Eve 
Carson Memorial Scholarship, The 
Literacy Fund, and CEO 4 Teens, along 
with over $66,000 in-kind donations. 
  It was amazing to see everything come 
together on race day and it is wonderful 
to be able to honor Eve’s legacy at UNC 
by supporting these organizations that 
share her passion for education. We are 
already looking forward to next year’s 
10th Annual event and hope to see all of 
you there!
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In this Issue of Beta Data: 
•  Honor Roll Recognizing Our Loyal Donors
•  Phi Delt Weekend Recap from Steve Bell ’67
•  A Look Back at the 1980s

Submit your update today! 
Visit www.uncphidelt.com 
or send your update via email to: alumninews@affinityconnection.com.

2016–17 Annual Fund Honor Roll

HONOR ROLL 

The Matthew Mason Society ($1,000+)	
Stephen W. Holmes	 1979

The 1929 Founders Society  
($500–$999.00)	

James Phillips Thomas	 1951
Eugene F. Brigham Jr.	 1952
Pieter L. Hogaboom	 1958
John F. Deans	 1959
John Robert Lindsay	 1961
George G. Whitaker	 1966
Tucker York Jr.	 1982
Chris B. Smith Sr.	 1987

304 Columbia Street Society  
($304–$499)	

Donald L. Harley	 1954
John C. Morisey Jr.	 1965
William Gray Blount	 1968
Garnett A. Smith	 1969
Harry Miller Bryant Jr.	 1970
Nicholas Thompson Long	 1981
Derek Shoffner Allison	 1998

The Blue and White Society  
($250–$303.99)	

Boyd W. Harris III	 1960
George W. Cox	 1962
Ronald R. Bagwell	 1968
James M. Haley IV	 1972
James Ross Spencer III	 1973
Raymond H. Goodmon III	 1974

Frank Dowd IV	 1978
E. Hooper Hardison Jr.	 1983
Murphy F. Townsend III	 1986

1848 Club ($184.80–$249.99)	
Robert J. Page	 1952
J. Gregory Poole Jr.	 1957
Donald W. Millen	 1959
James Nelson Irvine	 1963
James A. Whitaker III	 1964
Guy M. Graves	 1975
Jefferson W. Brown	 1981
David Alexandre	 2011

Tar Heel Club ($100–$184.79)	
John M. Moore Jr.	 1942
Charles W. Afflick Jr.	 1947
Raymond M. Sheely	 1948
John W. Edwards	 1950
A. Garland Jonas Jr.	 1951
Sherwood H. Smith Jr.	 1956
Wilson R. Cooper Jr.	 1959
Charles G. Poole III	 1960
Rudolph H. Walldorf	 1961
Richard A. Vinroot	 1963
Charles H. Battle Jr.	 1964
Richard M. Crowder Jr.	 1967
Harry W. Stovall III	 1967
Robert G. Steele M.D.	 1969
Richard M. Adams	 1970
William P. Aiken Jr.	 1972
Kenneth S. Coe Jr.	 1972

Thomas C. Kerns III	 1972
Robert L. Weathers Jr.	 1974
H.K. Hallett	 1976
Colin C. Brown II	 1977
Jeffrey A. Little	 1977
Doug Alexander	 1978
Victor E. Bell III	 1979
Richard G. Long	 1979
Allen Stockton Moseley	 1991
Hugh M. Nunnally	 1991
David E. Russell	 1992
Harold P. Hope III	 1994
James B. Young III	 1994
Bryan G. Gerrard	 1997
Luther J. Blythe Jr.	 2000
Joseph A. Hollmeyer	 2007
Trevor Shaw Slaven	 2008
R. Wilson Orr IV	 2014

Founders Club ($50–$99.99)	
Edwin E. Rives Jr.	 1951
Samuel B. Smith Jr.	 1961
J. Mac Boxley	 1964
Jonathan J. Armstrong Jr.	 1965
John P. Leachman Jr.	 1973
Michael Aloysius Kelly M.D.	 1974
William Borden Abernethy III	 1987
John M. Pope	 1990
Gibson L. Smith III	 1990
Louis T. Crawford	 1997
Jackson M. Klug	 2015
Bailey Patrick	 2015


